
CYPRESS SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Cypress, California 90630 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 178-06 

SUPPORTING 
Week of the School Administrator 

October 9-13, 2017 
 

 WHEREAS, leadership matters for California’s public education system and the more than 
five million students it serves; and 

 
 WHEREAS, research has determined that one of the main attributes of effective schools is 
the competent leadership of principals; and 
 
 WHEREAS, other certificated, classified, and confidential personnel provide leadership and 
support for the educational program by developing and implementing the curriculum; selecting 
textbooks and instructional materials; recruiting, training, and evaluating classified and certificated 
staff; managing the budget and monitoring cost controls; implementing school board policies and 
complying with federal, state, and local regulations and laws; planning and maintaining school 
facilities; and providing transportation, nutrition, and social service programs to students and their 
families; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Governing Board of the Cypress School District commends the 
Educational Leadership Team of this District for their personal time, support of, and contributions 
to, quality education in this community; and 
 
 WHEREAS, certificated and classified administrators and confidential employees 
consistently strive to give their personal best on behalf of our students; and     
  
 WHEREAS, the State of California has declared the second full week of October as the 
Week of the School Administrator in Education Code Section 44015.1;  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the governing board of the Cypress School 
District that the week of October 9 through October 13, 2017 be proclaimed the Week of the School 
Administrator, in honor of the many outstanding contributions and services provided by the 
administrative teams in the public schools of this community; and 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the administrators and confidential employees of this 
school district be commended for their support of, and contributions to, quality education for all 
students. 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 13th day of September 2017.   
 
 
   
 Brian Nakamura, President 
 Cypress School District Board of Trustees 


